March 9, 2014

Geoffrey Karls
Assistant City Attorney
Office of the City Attorney - Civil Division
400 City Hall
15 West Kellogg Blvd
Saint Paul, MN 55102

Dear Mr. Karls,

Regarding letter dated March 5, 2014 for Notice of Council Hearing; I'd like to request that this matter be set on the Public Hearing Agenda for a future City Council meeting after Wednesday, March 19. The Half Time Rec is a small family business and some of the family members that must be present at this meeting have had annual post-St. Patrick's Day vacation planned for the second half of March that has been set for over six months. This matter is important however there would be a considerable financial loss to change or cancel the vacation at this point. I am hoping that you will understand and have this matter heard at a Council Hearing in April.

Your consideration is appreciated. Please let us know.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Dave Mars

Half Time Rec 1013 Front Ave. Saint Paul, MN 55103 651-488-8245

cc: Kristina Schweinler, Senior License Inspector – DSI